August 2015 Newsletter

Willard City Corporation

80 W 50 S, PO Box 593 – Willard, UT 84340 435-734-9881 **Website**: www.willardcity.com

August

CERT

It's never too early to plan for emergencies, but it is all too often too late. CERT Classes will be offered again this Fall. The dates are September 16, 19, 22, 24 and 26. Weekday classes are from 6:00 pm



9:30 pm and Saturday classes are from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm. This is great information to help your family become prepared when an emergency hits. An emergency can be as little as the power being out for more than a couple of hours or the water turned off because of a line break to a major disaster such as an earthquake. Are you prepared??? Contact Sue Anderson at 435-723-8903 to sign up or if you have any questions.

Back to school!

Willard/Perry Elementary Schools will begin on August 31st and some of the Charter schools start earlier. Watch out for kids on bikes and skateboards coming and going from school.

We're Going Back To School



Police Department

- Call When It Happens Chief Loveland has received a number of reports of incidents days after they have occurred. If you see something suspicious or illegal activity contact Box Elder County Dispatch at 435-723-6890 or 911 if it is an emergency -WHEN IT IS HAPPENING.
- Door-to-Door -Door-to-door salespeople are required to have a Willard City business license. If you ask them they may say yes because they have been licensed by the County or another community. It is ok to ask to see their



license or you can call Box Elder County Dispatch at 435-734-3800 and an officer can check it out.

❖ Fire Restrictions. With the rain we received in May, followed by a record hot June the fire danger is extremely high. Fire restrictions are in place throughout the County. In Willard the area shown on the left has special restrictions. Please refer to the Willard website for the full ordinance or contact the City office for a copy.



Upcoming Events

August 6

Planning Commission - 6:30 p.m.

August 13

City Council - 6:30 p.m.

August 20

Planning Commission 6:30 p.m.

August 27

City Council - 6:30 p.m.

August 31

School Begins

September 7

City Office Closed – Labor Day – Garbage pick-up on Tuesday September 8th

The agendas for the meetings are posted at City Hall and on the State of Utah Public Meeting Notice website at www.utah.gov/pmn.

Important Announcements



UDOT I-15 Project-Within the next year Utah Department of Transportation will begin adding a third lane to I-15 from Farr West to Brigham City. They will be giving updates through the newspapers and have set up a website to provide information and update the progress of the project. The link to the website is:

www.udot.utah.gov/i15boxelder

Thanks to the many 4th of July Sponsors

We received many generous donations for the 4th of July events. Thanks to the following businesses who donated prizes for the Bingo games: Idle Isle Café, The Peach Tree, The Frozen Udder, Eagle Mountain Golf Course, Maddox Ranch House, Coppin's Hallmark, Walker Cinemas, Call's Family Drive Inn, Brigham Floral, The Rusted Spoon, Dollar Cuts, Great Clips, Target, West Valley Raceway, Honeyville Farms, IFA, Bella's Mexican Restaurant, Ogden Auto, Apple Creek Amish Store, Drewes Floral, Brigham Pizza Plus, The Body Shop, Farm Bureau Insurance, Willard Bay Gardens, Grammy's Fruit Stand, Andrea Walters, Ross and Gerbraltar and Sarahn Mund.

We would also like to thank Rocky Mountain Power, The Body Shop and E.K Bailey Construction for their generous cash donations to the Willard 4th of July Celebration.

Wynn "Bears Butt" Zundel would like to give a big thanks to Arnell, Travis and Roger Wells, Granite Construction, Larry's Service, Cover Up Embroidery, the members of Willow Creek Free Trapper's, Willard City Fire Department, Price Containers, Brigham Bowmen, Doug Eames, Garth Barker, Monie "Bones" Westley, Brandon "Weasel" Zundel, Clyde "Tracker" Westley and the 44 shooters who participated in the Muzzleloader/Archery Shoot on July 4th. Also those spectators who came out on a very hot day to watch.

Remember to support the local businesses and produce stands this summer!





In the Community



What a great year to Celebrate a 90 year Love-A-Fair than at the Box Elder County Fair August 24-29th For more information go to www.boxeldercounty.org/fair